The Son of God is free

Remembering Kenneth Wapnick 1942-2013

On Friday, December 27th, our dear friend and
teacher of A Course in Miracles, Kenneth
Wapnick, made his transition into eternal life.
Our prayers are with Ken and his family on his
continuing journey. We are grateful for his
presence in our lives and for his dedication to the

Course. The following is the official
announcement from his organization, The
Foundation for A Course in Miracles:

It is with the utmost sorrow that we inform you of the death of Dr.
Kenneth Wapnick on Friday December 27, 2013. He died peacefully at
home with his beloved wife Gloria and family at his side. The family will
have a private service and plans are being made for a forthcoming public
memorial.

"There is no death. The Son of God is free." (W-pl.163)
"Teach not that I died in vain. Teach rather that I did not die by
demonstrating that I live in you." (T-11.V1.7:3-4)




